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15-10-18 
                                 Autumn Term News! 

 
What a busy half term we’ve had. It’s just flown by! 
Our new Reception children aren’t new any more. 
They’ve made so many friends and we are all very proud of them. 
 
We interviewed for our new teacher on Friday and are pleased to welcome Mrs Glover to our team. Mrs 
Glover has been teaching in school since September, covering for Miss Barrett who left us in July. Mrs 
Glover will continue teaching English and Maths in Years 2, 3 and 4 alongside Mrs Anderson. She will also 
teach science and music across school.  
 
On Thursday our football team competed in a tournament at Newton Rigg. Coach 
Barry (Isabelle’s dad and school governor) took our football club team, accompanied 
by Mrs Wylie and Caroline (Jamie’s nana). The team played really well and we 
congratulate them on their success. 

 
Yesterday I took our netball team to QEGS to play in a tournament. We’ve been 
practising hard and all children in Years 2 to 6 have been having netball coaching from 
Eleanor from the Eden Valley School Sports Partnership of which we are a member. 
We did a brilliant job, winning our group and getting through to the final. Well done 
to all our brilliant players! 

 
Today Years 2 to 6 went to Rheghed for The Big Sing. They were accompanied by Mrs Gill, Mrs Glover and 
Mrs Wylie. 

 
Children in Year 5 and 6 have all created their own cartoon characters 
and comic strip for the International Cartoon Festival in Kendal. Their 
characters are super heros who are working to achieve aspects of the 
2018 Global Goals. They are on display in shop windows in Kendal until 
the end of the month. Look out for them if you visit Kendal. They are on 
the school website too and will be on display in the Top Room in 
November.  
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Children in Year 1 have been busy designing and making their own toys. They are all busy making them at 
the moment. Look out for the display in the Big Classroom.  
 
Children in Years 5 and 6 have been designing and making their own appetising bread products in Design 
and Technology with Mrs H. This included researching breads from around the world, learning how to 
make bread and how it fits into a balanced diet. Children then researched and designed their own bread, 
considering target groups, cost, ingredients, packaging and labelling. They worked on all of this 
independently and last week we had a great bake up when everyone made their own bread! It was busy 
and fun …... and it smelled delicious. Unfortunately we didn’t get to taste them as the children took them 
home to share with their families. Have a look in the hall for the photographs of their creations.  
 
On Thursday Year 5 and 6 will be visiting Thursday club in the Old School Hall. We will sing and dance for 
them and then show them some of our learning from school. They have invited us to afternoon tea so we 
are all very excited.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    


